Perry Township Board of Trustees Work Session

April 28, 2021 6:00 pm

The press has been provided appropriate notice of the work session per ORC requirements

Call Meeting to Order

Additions/Deletions to Agenda

Accept Retirement Letters

- 1. Fire Chief Mark Martin
- 2. Deputy Chief Mark Abbott
- 3. Zoning Inspector Tim Cugini

Trustee Haines called the Perry Township Board of Trustees May 28, 2021 Work Session meeting to order, starting at 6:00 pm. Trustee Haines inquired if there were any additions or deletions to this evening's Agenda; hearing none, Trustee Haines indicated that we have three (3) resignations.

Trustee Haines made a motion that the Board accept a letter of retirement of Fire Chief, Mark Martin, effective, Thursday, May 6, 2021 at 4:00 pm; Seconded by Trustee DeChiara.

ROLL CALL: Mr. Haines, yes. Mr. Shreffler, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes.

Trustee Haines made a motion that the Board accept the retirement of Deputy Chief, Mark Abbott, from the Perry Township Fire Department, effective May 6, 2021 at 4:00 pm; Seconded by Trustee DeChiara.

ROLL CALL: Mr. Haines, yes. Mr. Shreffler, yes. Mr. DeChiara

Trustee Haines made a motion that the Board accept the resignation from the position of Perry Township Zoning Inspector of Tim Cugini, effective May 7, 2021 at the end of his work day; Seconded by Trustee DeChiara.

ROLL CALL: Mr. Haines, yes. Mr. Shreffler, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes.

Discuss Hiring Methods for Vacant Positions

Trustee Haines indicated that the next order of business would be to discuss the hiring of these vacant positions. The position of Zoning Inspector was discussed at this time as well as the advertising for this position; to take place on May 1st and May 2nd and then again on May 8th and May 9th with resumes to be due on May 14, 2021. Trustee Haines relayed that if each Board member would be able to obtain the submitted applications after the close of the May 14th date, each Trustee could be prepared to discuss the applicants at the upcoming Tueṣday, May 18, 2021 meeting.

Discussion regarding the Fire Chief position took place. The Board referenced the possible utilization of the Ohio Fire Chief's Association in partnering with the Township in the interview process.

April 28, 2021 Page 1

Adjournment:

ROLL CALL: Mr. Haines, yes. Mr. Shreffler, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes.	
Craig Chessler, Fiscal Officer	

With nothing further to come before the Board, Trustee Haines made a motion to adjourn the meeting

April 28, 2021 Page 2